
Joint Safety / Health and Street Committee Minutes  

8/3/20 – 6:15pm 

Attendance:  

Mayor Tom Smith  Alderman Steve Notheisen Tim Birk  

Alderman Kyle Buettner  Shawn Kennedy   Rich Scott  

Alderman Jim Hopkins   Alderman Clyde Heller 

Alderman Jim Trantham  Alderman Russ Row 

 

1. Citizen on non-agenda items – None  

2. Sidewalk Projects – The state of Illinois is giving Waterloo a Rebuild Illinois Bond for $716,639 to 

be used on IDOT approved projects. The City of Waterloo will receive the funds in six payments 

over the course of the next three years. Tim Birk recommended using the Rebuild Illinois Bond 

for phase five and phase six of the North Moore street project. Steve Notheisen made the 

motion, Clyde Heller seconded the motion. All were in favor.  

3. Tornado Siren – The Tornado siren at the high school is no longer functioning. It had been 

moved from a previous location. Tim Birk estimated that it is around 50 years old. Rich Scott 

presented the council with two bid options. After discussion with the council members it was 

decided Rich Scott would go back to the manufacturer and get a couple different options to 

present to the committee. The committee wanted more information on the level of decibels the 

different models would produce.  

4. West Lake Dam – The West Lake Dam Homeowner’s Association completed work on the dam 

that was preventing it from being overlayed. The City took out a tandem truck and identified 

another soft spot on the shoulder. At this time the Committee is going to reach out to the HOA 

President along with the engineer they used to come up with a workable solution. 

5. Motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Steve Notheisen and Seconded by Alderman Jim 

Trantham – all members were in favor.  


